
 
 
 
 

GHD 
1801 Old Highway 8 Northwest Suite 114 St Paul Minnesota 55112 USA 
T 651 639 0913 F 651 639 0923 W www.ghd.com 

September 4, 2020 Reference No. 086165-07-07 
 
 
LaVonne Brethorst 
8627 Daniels 70 
Siren, Wisconsin 54872 
 
Dear LaVonne: 
 
Re: Residential Well Sampling Notification 
 Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
 Siren, Wisconsin 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is 
planning to sample your residential well as part of the ongoing remedial action and groundwater 
monitoring as required by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for the Penta 
Wood Products Superfund Site. Sampling is scheduled to occur between October 1 and 9, 2020. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

• Water samples will be collected on one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal 
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made with you.  

• The samples will be collected in the same manner to previous sampling events. Each sample will be 
analyzed for pentachlorophenol, benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, xylenes (BTEX), and naphthalene. 

• Sampling technicians will wear face coverings and gloves and will practice physical distancing while 
on your property. 

• A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection. 

Given the current COVID-19 situation, we understand if you prefer not to have sampling technicians 
access your property to collect a sample from your well at this time.  By this letter, we are asking for your 
agreement to access your property to collect a water sample from your well. Please indicate your 
preference in the place provided below to allow the WDNR and GHD access to your property in 
accordance to the conditions listed above. Once you have indicated your preference and signed, we ask 
that you either mail it back in the attached addressed stamped envelope. Or you can send us a copy via 
email (tim.ree@ghd.com), whichever is most convenient for you. 

  

http://www.ghd.com/
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We appreciate your ongoing cooperation related to the remedial action at the Penta Wood Products 
Superfund Site. If you have any questions, please contact me at (651) 639-0913 or Phil Richard (WDNR 
project manager) at (715) 661-0125.   

Sincerely, 

GHD 

 

Tim Ree 

TR/md/32 

cc: Phil Richard, WDNR (via email) 
Erik Hardin, USEPA (via email) 
Jacob Sedivy, WDNR (via email) 
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Residential Well Sampling – October 2020 
Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
Siren, Wisconsin 
 
 
_____ I do not authorize GHD and WDNR access to my property and do not agree to have my well 

sampled at this time. 
 
 
_____ I authorize GHD and WDNR access to my property and agree to have my well sampled at this 

time. 
 
 
 
 
    
(Owner) (Date) 

 

 



 
 
 
 

GHD 
1801 Old Highway 8 Northwest Suite 114 St Paul Minnesota 55112 USA 
T 651 639 0913 F 651 639 0923 W www.ghd.com 

September 4, 2020 Reference No. 086165-07-07 
 
 
Ms. Ellen Ellis 
8713 Daniels 70 
Siren, Wisconsin 54872 
 
Dear Ms. Ellis: 
 
Re: Residential Well Sampling Notification 
 Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
 Siren, Wisconsin 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is 
planning to sample your residential well as part of the ongoing remedial action and groundwater 
monitoring as required by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for the Penta 
Wood Products Superfund Site. Sampling is scheduled to occur between October 1 and 9, 2020. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

• Water samples will be collected on one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal 
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made with you.  

• The samples will be collected in the same manner to previous sampling events. Each sample will be 
analyzed for pentachlorophenol, benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, xylenes (BTEX), and naphthalene. 

• Sampling technicians will wear face coverings and gloves and will practice physical distancing while 
on your property. 

• A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection. 

Given the current COVID-19 situation, we understand if you prefer not to have sampling technicians 
access your property to collect a sample from your well at this time.  By this letter, we are asking for your 
agreement to access your property to collect a water sample from your well. Please indicate your 
preference in the place provided below to allow the WDNR and GHD access to your property in 
accordance to the conditions listed above. Once you have indicated your preference and signed, we ask 
that you either mail it back in the attached addressed stamped envelope. Or you can send us a copy via 
email (tim.ree@ghd.com), whichever is most convenient for you. 

  

http://www.ghd.com/
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We appreciate your ongoing cooperation related to the remedial action at the Penta Wood Products 
Superfund Site. If you have any questions, please contact me at (651) 639-0913 or Phil Richard (WDNR 
project manager) at (715) 661-0125.   

Sincerely, 

GHD 

 

Tim Ree 

TR/md/32 

cc: Phil Richard, WDNR (via email) 
Erik Hardin, USEPA (via email) 
Jacob Sedivy, WDNR (via email) 
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Residential Well Sampling – October 2020 
Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
Siren, Wisconsin 
 
 
_____ I do not authorize GHD and WDNR access to my property and do not agree to have my well 

sampled at this time. 
 
 
_____ I authorize GHD and WDNR access to my property and agree to have my well sampled at this 

time. 
 
 
 
 
    
(Owner) (Date) 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

GHD 
1801 Old Highway 8 Northwest Suite 114 St Paul Minnesota 55112 USA 
T 651 639 0913 F 651 639 0923 W www.ghd.com 

September 4, 2020 Reference No. 086165-07-07 
 
 
Mr. Vayne Engstrom 
8526 Daniels 70 
Siren, Wisconsin 54872 
 
Dear Mr. Engstrom: 
 
Re: Residential Well Sampling Notification 
 Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
 Siren, Wisconsin 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is 
planning to sample your residential well as part of the ongoing remedial action and groundwater 
monitoring as required by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for the Penta 
Wood Products Superfund Site. Sampling is scheduled to occur between October 1 and 9, 2020. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

• Water samples will be collected on one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal 
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made with you.  

• The samples will be collected in the same manner to previous sampling events. Each sample will be 
analyzed for pentachlorophenol, benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, xylenes (BTEX), and naphthalene. 

• Sampling technicians will wear face coverings and gloves and will practice physical distancing while 
on your property. 

• A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection. 

Given the current COVID-19 situation, we understand if you prefer not to have sampling technicians 
access your property to collect a sample from your well at this time.  By this letter, we are asking for your 
agreement to access your property to collect a water sample from your well. Please indicate your 
preference in the place provided below to allow the WDNR and GHD access to your property in 
accordance to the conditions listed above. Once you have indicated your preference and signed, we ask 
that you either mail it back in the attached addressed stamped envelope. Or you can send us a copy via 
email (tim.ree@ghd.com), whichever is most convenient for you. 

  

http://www.ghd.com/
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We appreciate your ongoing cooperation related to the remedial action at the Penta Wood Products 
Superfund Site. If you have any questions, please contact me at (651) 639-0913 or Phil Richard (WDNR 
project manager) at (715) 661-0125.   

Sincerely, 

GHD 

 

Tim Ree 

TR/md/32 

cc: Phil Richard, WDNR (via email) 
Erik Hardin, USEPA (via email) 
Jacob Sedivy, WDNR (via email) 
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Residential Well Sampling – October 2020 
Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
Siren, Wisconsin 
 
 
_____ I do not authorize GHD and WDNR access to my property and do not agree to have my well 

sampled at this time. 
 
 
_____ I authorize GHD and WDNR access to my property and agree to have my well sampled at this 

time. 
 
 
 
 
    
(Owner) (Date) 

 

 

 



 
 
 

GHD 
1801 Old Highway 8 Northwest Suite 114 St Paul Minnesota 55112 USA 
T 651 639 0913 F 651 639 0923 W www.ghd.com 

September 4, 2020 Reference No. 086165-07-07 
 
 
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Nelson 
8454 Daniels 70 
Siren, Wisconsin 54872 
 
Dear Mr. and Mrs. Nelson: 
 
Re: Residential Well Sampling Notification 
 Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
 Siren, Wisconsin 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is 
planning to sample your residential well as part of the ongoing remedial action and groundwater 
monitoring as required by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for the Penta 
Wood Products Superfund Site. Sampling is scheduled to occur between October 1 and 9, 2020. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

• Water samples will be collected on one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal 
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made with you.  

• The samples will be collected in the same manner to previous sampling events. Each sample will be 
analyzed for pentachlorophenol, benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, xylenes (BTEX), and naphthalene. 

• Sampling technicians will wear face coverings and gloves and will practice physical distancing while 
on your property. 

• A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection. 

Given the current COVID-19 situation, we understand if you prefer not to have sampling technicians 
access your property to collect a sample from your well at this time.  By this letter, we are asking for your 
agreement to access your property to collect a water sample from your well. Please indicate your 
preference in the place provided below to allow the WDNR and GHD access to your property in 
accordance to the conditions listed above. Once you have indicated your preference and signed, we ask 
that you either mail it back in the attached addressed stamped envelope. Or you can send us a copy via 
email (tim.ree@ghd.com), whichever is most convenient for you. 

  

http://www.ghd.com/
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We appreciate your ongoing cooperation related to the remedial action at the Penta Wood Products 
Superfund Site. If you have any questions, please contact me at (651) 639-0913 or Phil Richard (WDNR 
project manager) at (715) 661-0125.   

Sincerely, 

GHD 

 

Tim Ree 

TR/md/32 

cc: Phil Richard, WDNR (via email) 
Erik Hardin, USEPA (via email) 
Jacob Sedivy, WDNR (via email) 
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Residential Well Sampling – October 2020 
Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
Siren, Wisconsin 
 
 
_____ I do not authorize GHD and WDNR access to my property and do not agree to have my well 

sampled at this time. 
 
 
_____ I authorize GHD and WDNR access to my property and agree to have my well sampled at this 

time. 
 
 
 
 
    
(Owner) (Date) 

 

 

 



GHD 
1801 Old Highway 8 Northwest Suite 114 St Paul Minnesota 55112 USA 
T 651 639 0913 F 651 639 0923 W www.ghd.com 

Reference No. 086165-07-07 September 4, 2020 

Mr. Timothy Tjader 
8783 Daniels 70 
Siren, Wisconsin 54872 

Dear Mr. Tjader: 

Re: Residential Well Sampling Notification 
Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
Siren, Wisconsin 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is 
planning to sample your residential well as part of the ongoing remedial action and groundwater 
monitoring as required by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for the Penta 
Wood Products Superfund Site. Sampling is scheduled to occur between October 1 and 9, 2020. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

• Water samples will be collected on one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made with you.

• The samples will be collected in the same manner to previous sampling events. Each sample will be
analyzed for pentachlorophenol, benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, xylenes (BTEX), and naphthalene.

• Sampling technicians will wear face coverings and gloves and will practice physical distancing while
on your property.

• A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection.

Given the current COVID-19 situation, we understand if you prefer not to have sampling technicians 
access your property to collect a sample from your well at this time.  By this letter, we are asking for your 
agreement to access your property to collect a water sample from your well. Please indicate your 
preference in the place provided below to allow the WDNR and GHD access to your property in 
accordance to the conditions listed above. Once you have indicated your preference and signed, we ask 
that you either mail it back in the attached addressed stamped envelope. Or you can send us a copy via 
email (tim.ree@ghd.com), whichever is most convenient for you. 

http://www.ghd.com/
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We appreciate your ongoing cooperation related to the remedial action at the Penta Wood Products 
Superfund Site. If you have any questions, please contact me at (651) 639-0913 or Phil Richard (WDNR 
project manager) at (715) 661-0125.   

Sincerely, 

GHD 

Tim Ree 

TR/md/32 

cc: Phil Richard, WDNR (via email) 
Erik Hardin, USEPA (via email) 
Jacob Sedivy, WDNR (via email) 
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Residential Well Sampling – October 2020 
Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
Siren, Wisconsin 
 
 
_____ I do not authorize GHD and WDNR access to my property and do not agree to have my well 

sampled at this time. 
 
 
_____ I authorize GHD and WDNR access to my property and agree to have my well sampled at this 

time. 
 
 
 
 
    
(Owner) (Date) 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

GHD 
1801 Old Highway 8 Northwest Suite 114 St Paul Minnesota 55112 USA 
T 651 639 0913 F 651 639 0923 W www.ghd.com 

September 4, 2020 Reference No. 086165-07-07 
 
 
Mr. David Wegner 
8452 West Doctor Lake Road 
Siren, Wisconsin 54872 
 
Dear Mr. Wegner: 
 
Re: Residential Well Sampling Notification 
 Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
 Siren, Wisconsin 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is 
planning to sample your residential well and shop well as part of the ongoing remedial action and 
groundwater monitoring as required by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for 
the Penta Wood Products Superfund Site. Sampling is scheduled to occur between October 1 and 9, 
2020. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

• Water samples will be collected on one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal 
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made with you.  

• The samples will be collected in the same manner to previous sampling events. Each sample will be 
analyzed for pentachlorophenol, benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, xylenes (BTEX), and naphthalene. 

• Sampling technicians will wear face coverings and gloves and will practice physical distancing while 
on your property. 

• A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection. 

Given the current COVID-19 situation, we understand if you prefer not to have sampling technicians 
access your property to collect samples from your wells at this time.  By this letter, we are asking for your 
agreement to access your property to collect water samples from your wells. Please indicate your 
preference in the place provided below to allow the WDNR and GHD access to your property in 
accordance to the conditions listed above. Once you have indicated your preference and signed, we ask 
that you either mail it back in the attached addressed stamped envelope. Or you can send us a copy via 
email (tim.ree@ghd.com), whichever is most convenient for you. 

  

http://www.ghd.com/
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We appreciate your ongoing cooperation related to the remedial action at the Penta Wood Products 
Superfund Site. If you have any questions, please contact me at (651) 639-0913 or Phil Richard (WDNR 
project manager) at (715) 661-0125.   

Sincerely, 

GHD 

 

Tim Ree 

TR/md/32 

cc: Phil Richard, WDNR (via email) 
Erik Hardin, USEPA (via email) 
Jacob Sedivy, WDNR (via email) 
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Residential Well Sampling – October 2020 
Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
Siren, Wisconsin 
 
 
_____ I do not authorize GHD and WDNR access to my property and do not agree to have my wells 

sampled at this time. 
 
 
_____ I authorize GHD and WDNR access to my property and agree to have my wells sampled at this 

time. 
 
 
 
 
    
(Owner) (Date) 
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